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To: Transfusion Services Managers 
From: Hospital Relations  
Date: March 12,  2021 
Re: FFP or PF24 Units with Titer Results   

Carter BloodCare will be releasing units of FFP or PF24 that may include a titer result in 
the lower right quadrant. These units do not qualify as COVID-19 convalescent plasma 
(CCP) and are labeled to be used as FFP or PF24 as indicated by the product code. 
Products that do not qualify for COVID-19 CCP, but have been antibody titer tested, 
may include a titer result on the product label. This titer result does not qualify the unit 
as a COVID-19 CCP unit and should not be used to treat COVID-19 patients in place of 
COVID-19 CCP units. Release of these units should help rebuild the group A plasma 
supply.  Examples are included below for your reference.  
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